
March County Council Report from Cllr Stuart Bird 

HIGHWAYS CONTRACT 

 

It has been announced that a contract has been awarded for Highways work for the County Council. 

This is to “Milestone Infrastructure” from 01st October 2023, and for up to 20 years. The total value 

of the contract will be £800 million to £1 billion. The criteria for when reactive and repair work can 

be done on the highway and associated street furniture will still be set by the County Council. 

 

LOCALITY BUDGET 

 

I am submitting an application for the award of my remaining funds for this financial year. This will 

be towards the Trimley St. Mary Parish Council project for renewal of play equipment at Faulkeners 

Way. In April I will receive a new budget of £8000, but this year I can only begin allocating this after 

the election moratorium period ends on 04 May. 

 

COUNCILLOR STUART BIRD B.A.(HONS) 

COUNTY COUNCILLOR FOR FELIXSTOWE NORTH AND TRIMLEY DIVISION 

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR FOR WESTERN FELIXSTOWE WARD  

TOWN COUNCILLOR FOR FELIXSTOWE PORT WARD 

 

 


